
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Waukesha Service Center 
141 NW Barstow St, Room 180 
Waukesha WI 53188 

June 22, 2017 

Ben Heidemann 
Town & Country Engineering, Inc. 
2912 Marketplace Drive Suite 103 
Madison WI 53719 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: Dane Iowa WWTF Adaptive Management Plan: APPROVAL 

Dear Mr. Heidemann: 

Thank you for submitting an updated draft of an Adaptive Management Plan on behalf of the Dane Iowa 
Wastewater Commission. The initial plan was received in December 2016 and the updated plan was received on 
May 8, 2017. The Department has reviewed the updated report and has no additional comments at this time. 

Sufficient evidence has been provided that the Dane Iowa WWTP will be able to comply with the minimum TP 
reduction requirement of 81 lbs/yr within Dane County. Subject to public comments, the Department sees no 
further impediments at this time for approval of your Adaptive Management Plan. The final Adaptive 
Management Plan will be included as part of the public noticed package for permit reissuance. You should expect 
to see adaptive management requirements in the draft permit WI-00449816 for public notice including in-stream 
monitoring and the minimum TP reduction of 81 lbs/yr. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 262-574-2135 or at amy.garbe@wisconsn.gov. 

Thank you again, 

Amy Garbe, P .E. 
Wastewater Engineer 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 

CC. Brian Sroda - Dane Iowa Wastewater Commission 
Jake Zimmerman - WDNR (email) 
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